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May 22, 2020 
 
Dear Flemington-Raritan Regional School District Parents,  

Memorial Day Weekend is here. Remarkably, we’ve completed over two full months of remote learning and our 
students, teachers, and families are going strong and carrying on. Thank you, parents! You have been incredibly 
patient, understanding, supportive, and flexible during this trying time.  

Over the last few weeks, district administrators, in conjunction with area superintendents and health officials, have 
been preparing for the reopening of schools as we await the governor’s orders. Although no further information is 
available at this time, discussion and considerations for various scenarios are ongoing. I will continue to communicate 
with families as plans are confirmed. 

Please note an important change to the district’s meal pick-up schedule. As the district is closed on Memorial Day, 
meals will not be available for pick up on Monday, May 25. To make up for the district closure on Monday, meals will 
be available for pick up on Tuesday, May 26. Meals can be picked up on Tuesday, May 26, at Reading-Fleming 
Intermediate School at 50 Court Street from 8:30 a.m. until 12:30 p.m. Pick up is also available at the school nearest to 
you during the times below: 

9:00 - 9:30 a.m. at Copper Hill School 
9:45 - 10:15 a.m. at Barley Sheaf School 
10:30 - 11 a.m. at Francis A. Desmares School 
11:15 - 11:45 a.m. at Robert Hunter School 

At Copper Hill, Barley Sheaf, Francis A. Desmares, and Robert Hunter schools, ​meals are distributed from a 
district-marked vehicle in the school parking lots. During pick up, all participants, with the exception of those under 
the age of two, and those with a medical reason not to wear a facial covering must adhere to the governor’s executive 
order to wear a mask covering their nose and mouth and maintain social distancing of six-feet from others.  

Beginning Monday, June 1, meals will be available again for pick up every Monday for the remainder of the school 
year. As always, I wish you and your family the very best. 

Please be well and have a safe, healthy, and happy holiday weekend. 

Sincerely, 

 
Dr. Kari McGann 
Superintendent of Schools 
Flemington-Raritan Regional School District 
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